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Minutes of North Wales Area Board Meeting 
St. Asaph C.C., Monday 19th March, 6.00 p.m.

Present: Robin Varley(Chairman/ WWCCC); Keith Hughes (NW Groundsmen Assoc.), Dave Jones (Umpires), Ian Martin (Workforce Administrator), Tony Moss (CW Board member/ NE Wales Junior Region), Richard Penney (CW Board Member), Rhys Pritchard (NW Wales Region), Gareth Ryan (ECB Liaison), Bob Sugden (NWCL), Sue Wells (Area Manager); Alistair Pearson (Secretary).
Apologies for absence: Jane Foulkes, Keith Griffiths, Darren Leach, Laura Nicholls.

1. Introductions and Welcome 

1.1 The Chairman welcomed members to the meeting, in particular Ian Martin who had taken up his new role as Workforce Administrator, and thanked the committee of St. Asaph C.C. for the club’s hospitality. He noted that the Eryri junior region representative had changed and asked that future changes be notified to the Secretary.

1.2 The meeting agreed with SW’s suggestion that Ben Garnett would be a useful addition to the Board to represent young players.
2. Minutes
2.1  The minutes of the October Board meeting were accepted as a true record.
3. Matters Arising

3.1 Ben Garnett’s resignation had already been accepted at the time of the previous meeting, and he had now left his post, being replaced by Ian Martin.

3.2 (§6a) SW reported that the MCC hubs appeared to have been successful, with the Dolgellau hub providing good service to an area which in many respects had been lacking infrastructure. The Llandudno hub had served women well.
4. Staffing Structure 2018 (SW)
4.1 SW provided an overview of the CW North Area team. She explained that a problem arose as a result of ringfenced funding, which hindered flexibility. Additionally, until 2020 funding would be known only as it arrived, making longer term planning difficult.
4.2 Twenty hour contracts had been given to community coaches in 4 areas, although there was still a lack of such provision in Mid Wales.

4.3 Colin Grindey and Sam Painter were supporting clubs in the Clubmark accreditation process.
4.4 Six All Stars Champions were in place, these posts being filled by ‘casual’ staff; the number of Champions needed in future would need to be evaluated. The ECB preference for one sole Champion was not suitable for this area.
4.5 GR wondered whether CW had an overall plan as to where the regions would be in. say, 5 years. In response, RP reminded the Board that a substantial increase in funding from 2020 would be available to the recreational game, but CW did not yet know exactly where in the recreational game these funds would be spent as this would be an ECB decision. CW North should, however, perhaps plan for different levels of funding. RV thought that 2 additional community coaches could easily be justified; he explained that money for such posts was already available in the existing funds of the now-defunct Mid Wales junior region if agreement could be reached on how the account balance should be distributed. SW agreed that more staffing was certainly needed; it was agreed that CW North’s case could be supported by data gleaned from current activities.
5. Workforce Update (IM)

5.1 Level 2 Coaching Courses had been held at St. Asaph and Aberystwyth, whilst 2 Safe Hands courses had also been completed. The Coach Support Worker course in Ruabon had also been completed, though that in St Asaph needed to be rescheduled.
5.2 IM also enumerated future programmes, to include two All Stars Activator courses, coach mentoring. A girls’ Young Activator course in Bethesda, 2 First Aid courses and a Safe Hands course in St. Asaph. A Young Ambassadors’ programme would also take place – IM thought that it would be a good idea to have a Young Ambassador representative on the Board.
5.3 In an ideal world, he added, each club would have two CWOs and a DBS verifier. TM explained that once invited to apply for a DBS certificate, there was a time limit for the application to be activated by the applicant.

5.4 The structure of coaching courses would be changing, with coaches being mentored, although no firm news was yet available.

5.5 TM raised the issue of data protection, reminding Board members that new   regulations were being introduced in May 2018 which concerned how permission to store data was gained, and how such data should be kept and destroyed. RP emphasized the issue of player registration and that records would need to be kept up to date. He acknowledged the importance of the Board’s recognition of this issue and that it was looking into the implications of the new legislation.
5.6 SW provided an update on Sport North Wales, the pilot scheme whose aim is to encourage greater participation in sport within the region. Although the scheme covers only North Wales, and not Mid Wales, SW anticipated that CW North would be in a position to play a key role, although the main providers would be larger organisations, such as universities or local authorities. TM added that the form of the body was still uncertain, but that it would be useful to CW North to contribute as a “partner” as its profile and contact base would thereby be enhanced; in his view, CW North should be involved on the periphery, rather than be a central player; he would inform Sport Wales that CW North would wish to attach itself to the programme. Once established, the programme would generate funding implications for 5x60 officers and the Community Chest scheme, amongst others. RP reminded the meeting that the Board represented not only North Wales but also parts of Mid Wales; he was concerned that any future funding should therefore be used for the benefit of the whole CW North area.
6. Plans for 2018

6.1 All Stars (SW) – 28 clubs were now “live” where children could be registered. 
Activator courses had been organised at Ruabon and Colwyn Bay, whilst a third could be added in Aberystwyth if necessary. Participants returning for another year would receive a Second Year pack.

With the ECB actively promoting the All Stars programme, help would be provided to clubs that wanted to join the scheme. Clubs could begin delivery from 11th May; different ways for the programme to be advertised were being explored. 

2018 would see the introduction of an  All Stars mascot, with a media launch planned.

RP emphasized that the Wales and South-west region was well ahead of any other ECB region in the take-up by clubs in the All Stars programme. In response to BS’s concern regarding retention rates, he agreed that it was important that these were recorded and confirmed that monitoring had been requested; TM thought it would be interesting to see whether junior participation in clubs increased over the next few years.
6.2 Women  Girls’ Cricket (SW) – Laura Nicholls and Emma Launder were planning to encourage the mothers of All Stars participants involved. It was also hoped that the pockets of girls’ activity could be built upon to produce a pathway into WGC.

6.3 Regional Junior Cricket (TM) – The contested control of the regional pathway, between CW and Glamorgan, had now been decided. TM felt that things were now moving forward positively with the appointment of Matt Thompson as Head of Pathway. In 2018 the regional programme would remain as before – travelling issues between North and South Wales were already being raised – but from 2019 some changes to the structure of the regional programme would be introduced.
Separately, TM explained that the aim of the Junior Participation Pathway Project, driven nationally by the ECB, was to standardise how junior leagues played their cricket (ball and boundary sizes, length of games etc.) Although this was a pilot project not involving North Wales, he would nevertheless be interested to see what came out of it.

7. Future “Wish List”

7.1 RV reported that the Leadership Group had considered CW’s question as to how the Board would like to see the game in 2024, after the influx of extra funding.
7.1.1 SW referred to a draft document from CW which showed its Board’s aspirations for development of the game 2018-2024.
RP explained it was hoped that each area would have a “talent centre” to promote junior development; locations would need to be identified and developed. It was possible, however, that CW North, given the geographical spread of the area, would prefer a number of smaller locations to one large centre. The North Wales Board should be able to indicate to CW by 2020 what it would like to see in this direction.

7.1.2 The lack of Level 3 coaching courses available in North Wales needed to be addressed. TM noted that this would become particularly apposite as well-qualified coaches would also be needed to oversee the proposed talent centres.
8. Any Other Business

8.1 Welsh Cup: RV was interested to learn how clubs were reacting to the new open draw system; some difficulties were being experienced by clubs that shared facilities as fixtures were not unknown in advance of each round. During a subsequent discussion, it was suggested that players might be asked about the type of competition they preferred: should there be regional competitions rather than the current national one?

8.2 Junior Competitions: with Huw Darling now in overall charge, the draws had been made for the various competitions. Referring to playing regulations, RP reported that the ECB was still looking at the “two strikes and out” rule regarding high non-pitching deliveries within the junior game.
8.3 TM and RP reported that CW’s working relationship with Glamorgan was under review,  with a Memorandum of Understanding to be discussed.

8.4 BS reported that a national network of people to sit on discipline/appeal panels was being sought; RP’s name was to be put forward. RV was also interested.
8.5 CW North was pleased to note that the Area Boards were taken seriously by CW; RV had been invited to give a presentation to CW in May.

9. Date of Next Meeting

9.1 An Area Board meeting would be held in October 2018.

The Chairman closed the meeting at 7.35 p.m.
